AVALON LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES
APRIL 12, 2018 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Jacquie Ewing.  Ms. Ewing read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Flag salute.  Roll call.

Present:  Jacquie Ewing, Carl Mattia, Jim Thatcher, Lynn Schwartz, John McCorristin, Richard Hoy, Stacey Tracy, Kate Nestor, Michele Petrucci, Nina Ranalli, Erin Brown

Absent:  Mayor Pagliughi, Erin Law-Board Solicitor

A motion to approve the minutes of the March 8, 2018 meeting was made by John McCorristin and seconded by Michele Petrucci.  Approved by all.  No one from the public was present and there were no public comments.

John McCorristin told the Board that at the previous night’s Borough Council meeting, the two Directors, Nina Ranalli and Erin Brown, did a great job.

A motion to approve the payment of fifty-one checks in the amount of $149,295.52, was made by Jim Thatcher and seconded by Richard Hoy.  Approved by all.  A list is attached of those checks and made a part of these minutes.

Erin Brown began the Directors’ updates.  The summer hours will increase at the Library from July 1st to September 2nd.  A motion to approve this increase in hours was made by Carl Mattia and seconded by John McCorristin.  Approved by all.  There will be a staff in-service day on May 9th and the Library will open at 2:00 pm.  The Strategic Plan has been approved and implementation will start in late April.  The Administrative Planning Team had their first meeting.  Nina Ranalli – the History Center presented a program slide show on old photos and videos on April 7th.  It was well attended with approximately fifty people.  A motion to approve the collections acquisitions was made by Lynn Schwartz and seconded by Michele Petrucci.  Approved by all.  The acquisitions include:  (Colleen Cameron) Windrift Resort rate schedule 1979; (David Sonner in memory of mother Bobbi Sonner) watercolor painting with frame by W. Wallace Smith, signed and dated 1971, 5 x digital photographs featuring Fire Lions junior team “Mighty Midgets” and boy scouts Troupe 270, early to mid 1970s; (Lorraine Carolfi via Carol McFeat) 2 x polo shirts and 5 x t shirts from Jack’s Place, 1 x Phil’s Bongo Room t-shirt, 1 x Sylvester’s Fish Market t-shirt, 1 x Meany’s Restaurant t-shirt, 1 x Reunion at Jack’s Place t-shirt, 2 x Family Reunion Champagne Breakfast t-shirts, 2 x Oarhouse t-shirts, 1 x Mini Golf t-shirt, 2 x Misc. local band t-shirts, circa 1970s and 1980s; (Jack and Mimi Dunleavy) 3 x DVDs of Avalon Players performances of Annie (1999), Cindarella (2000), and Music Man (2002), 14 x t-shirts advertising performances, cast and crew on back; (Jack and Mimi Dunleavy – for loan related to upcoming exhibition) Avalon Players costumes, including hats and photographs from son Eddie’s performances in early 2000s.  Costumes and photos from Music Man, Peter Pan, Cindarella, Avalon Players beach towel; (Mike Quinn) Pennsylvania Harbor postcard; (Deb Martinelli and Craig Cunningham) 11 x color photographs of scenes around Avalon, circa 1970s; (Andrew Baumbach) Avalon resort brochure and letter, dated 1967-73
Erin said that the Library will be responsible for 25% of the first phase of the HVAC project.  The second phase will be the bulk of the work.  There are two options:  the Borough would cover the cost and the Library would pay the Borough back in 2020 or the Library would return excess fund in 2020.  Jim Craft is working with the auditors to figure out the best option.  Personnel recommendations were also presented to the Board.  There were personnel adjustments and three additional positions.  These would require a resolution at a future meeting. Nina said that a part-time program assistant would report to Linda Duffy and programming would go under Erin.  Marketing and external communications would go under Nina.  A motion to approve the personnel recommendations, subject to the HVAC conditions, was made by Michele Petrucci and seconded by Richard Hoy.  Approved by all.

Patty Davis gave the 7 Mile Publishing update.  March newsletter had a great open rate.  Ending the Love your Library post.  Brought back Beach Books picks, Book Fact Friday and Weekly book reviews.  The new website is officially launched.  The press release is done on the summer featured authors.

Adjournment at 5:00 pm.

